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Anchorage Job Centers Consolidating Services 

JUNEAU, Alaska—Services at Alaska Job Centers in Anchorage will be consolidated at two current 
locations, beginning July 5. 

Services provided at the job center at 400 Gambell St. will be consolidated into the two other Anchorage 
job centers, which are located at 3301 Eagle St. and 1251 Muldoon Rd. 

The Division of Public Assistance will continue to provide its full array of services at the Gambell Street 
location, including referrals to job center programs and services. 

“This consolidation allows Alaska job seekers to access on-site employer recruitments and training 
services that haven’t been available at the Gambell Street Job Center,” said Paul Dick, director of the 
Alaska Department of Labor and Workforce Development’s Employment Security Division, which 
operates the Alaska Job Center network across the state. “Our goal remains to provide all Alaskans with 
a higher level of service to prepare them for today’s labor market.” 

In addition to the full array of job placement services offered at both locations, the Eagle Street Job 
Center offers services for employers seeking to fill positions statewide and the Muldoon Road Job 
Center offers training and support services. 

Both Eagle Street and Muldoon Road job centers are accessible by Anchorage’s People Mover public 
transportation system. The Alaska Department of Labor also operates a job center in Eagle River at 
11723 Old Glenn Hwy. 
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